N7 Progress Energy

November 26, 2007

Ms. Ann Cole, Commission Clerk
Florida Public Service Commission
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850

Re:  Joint petition to amend negotiated contract for firm capacity and energy from
qualifying facility between Florida Power Corporation d/b/a Progress Energy
Florida, Inc. and Florida Biomass Energy Group, L.L.C.; Docket No. 070645-EQ

Dear Ms. Cole:

On October 29, 2007, Progress Energy filed an amended contract in the above
referenced docket. The original contract was filed in Docket 060387-EQ. To minimize
confusion and to conform the style of this docket to the amended contract, PEF
respectfully requests that you change the docket title to read “Joint petition to amend
negotiated contract for firm capacity and energy from qualifying facility between Florida
Power Corporation d/b/a Progress Energy Florida, Inc. and Innovative Energy Group of
Florida”.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. Should you have any questions,
please feel free to call me at (727) 820-5184.

Sincerely,
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T. Burnett
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